MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 18TH MARCH 2010 AT THE VILLAGE HALL
Present; Cllr Nick Mc Nally,  Sheena Duller, Adam Lionel and Gwyneth Davies.
Apologies; Cllr Rhiannon Jones, Meinir Taylor, Charles Arch and Brian Thomas. 

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Gwyneth Davies. 
Cllr Nick Mc Nally welcomed Mr Digby Bevan from Ceredigion County Council to the meeting. Mr Bevan is the Rural Housing Enabler and is here to explain to us what his role is. Mr Bevan’s role is to work with Community Councils to try and provide affordable housing for communities. He can help search for suitable sites to develop, and offer advice and support to the community councils throughout the project.

Matters Arrising;

Standpipes;

The clerk had spoken to Welsh Water regarding the standpipe near the bridge and is waiting a response.
Correspondence
Mr Adam Lionel said that he would go and clear the path known as Jacob’s Ladder being that we had received a complaint about it’s poor condition.

Planning applications

There were two planning Applications received this month, the first one was for a Hydro Electric project in the Hafod. There were no objections.

The second was from Mr Adam Lionel for three dwellings on land near Ty Capel Ysbyty Ystwyth. Cllr Lionel was asked to leave the room while the matter was discussed. The councillors had no objection to the development; their only concern was the location of the entrances and felt that a site visit may be necessary. The clerc was asked to get write back to Ceredigion County Council expressing our concerns.

One Voice Wales

A letter was received from One Voice Wales informing us that this year’s membership was due at a cost of £53.00. the clerk was asked to pay.

An invoice was received from the Village Hall for £96.00 for our meetings.

Application for funding letters;

Being that this was the last meeting of the financial year the councillors would decide who to donate monies to this year. It was decided to give to the following organisations. Eisteddfod yr Urdd Ceredigion, £200.00 Cruse Ceredigion, £60.00 and Papur Sain Ceredigion, £60.00.

The Clerks salary and expenses were also paid. £633.00

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on 19th April at 7.30 in 
Village Hall.
